HSBC response to South China Morning Post article raising concerns about shares in the Chinese company Henan Rebecca

19 August 2005
HSBC provided this statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following article:
“Banks buy into jail-labour firm; Six financial giants among top shareholders of China’s largest wig manufacturer which uses prisoners to make its products”, Jamil Anderlini, South China Morning Post (17 August 2005)
http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/599514 
HSBC recognises its duty to society and to conduct our business responsibly with the highest standards of professionalism and with absolute integrity.

The Group's international expansion and higher profile around the world led us to publish in 1998 our Statement of Business Principles and Values, which we reviewed and updated last year.  To provide additional evidence of our adherence to internationally accepted standards of conduct we have also expressed our support for the UN Universal Declaration of Human Rights, UN Global Compact and the Global Sullivan Principles.

There  are a number of benchmark and tradable indices that reflect good practice in corporate social responsibility and their impact and importance grows year by year.  The three main assessment criteria are environmental sustainability, human rights and social issues.  For the past four years we have been listed in the FTSE4Good Index and in the internationally-prestigious Dow Jones Sustainability Index where HSBC is ranked among the world leaders in the banking sector.  We also take part in the Business in the Community Environment Index.

HSBC has not  purchased shares in the company mentioned in the reports to which you refer.  Our name appears on the list of shareholders because we hold these shares, as nominees only, on behalf of a client.  This is a very common practice around the world.  While HSBC makes judgements about its own direct dealings with other organisations and individuals in accordance with its social, ethical and environmental policies and practices, we would not wish to police the shareholding decisions of any third party.  This would be undesirable and almost impossible to implement. 

Since HSBC is not the beneficial owner of these shares, and we rigidly observe our obligations of strict client confidentiality, we are not able to comment further.

I hope this explains our position in this matter and I thank you for giving us the opportunity to do so.

